WESLEY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
Governing Board
July 6, 2324
Attending:
	Kathy Breazeale
	Bob McKnight
	Jim Merk

	Roger Curless
	Rev Tammy Scott
	Jonathan Akyea

	Dianne Wiley
	Wally Loague
	



Regrets:
Mary Terrill
DiAnn led the Board in a time of worship to open the meeting.  Personal cards for members of Wesley were circulated and signed.
· Presentation by Jeannette Herbod from Veterans Outreach of Illinois
A request for use of the building was presented.  The crux of the proposals was in involving veterans who are homeless or in need in projects around the church, particularly the gardens.  There was a request for a gathering (Stand Down) at the church on September 1, 2023 which would involve a meal, entertainment and meeting.  There were also discussions around what would be needed if homeless veterans were able to stay at the building and have some place to go.  The group is seeking grant money for different parts of its program for area homeless veterans and the Wesley facility could be a part of that.
It was decided that the September 1 event could be held as described in the proposal but that there would need to be further detailed discussions before an agreement on using Wesley for more than a meeting place.  

· Trustees
  - Organ – All of the work is completed on restoring the organ from the damage from the roof leaking.  There was brief discussion on the planning of a rededication concert at some point in the future.  The work on the organ was completed and paid for in March.
- Lift – The lift on the west side of the building is beyond repair and a plan needs to be developed on re-establishing access to the building other than the ramp at the rear of the building.  The initial quote for the for an extended ramp on the west side of the building was $199,690.  Replacement of the existing lift would be around $39,900.  Access to the building, other than stairs will be essential in the exploration of more uses of the building.
 - Kitchen – With the possibility of redoing the kitchen for use by outside groups as a “ghost kitchen” estimates for making changed and replacing appliances have been secured.   A complete overhaul of the kitchen, making it fully useful for other groups was $286,910.  There will be additional research and discussion before setting a plan for the kitchen.
  - There is an ongoing review of the electrical service and electrical needs of the building.
  - Eagle Scout project.  A request from a member of the scout troop for an Eagle project was received.  It would involve cleaning out and painting one of the rooms on the third floor and doing some work outside in the Peace Garden.  Doing some work along the fence row on the west side of the building could also be a part.  Wally will coordinate with the scout troop.
- A proposal for several alterations to the sanctuary’s physical space was received.  After discussion it was determined to table the recommendations at this time.

· Staff Parish
- The administrative coordinator is leaving Wesley.  The position has been posted and advertised and applications have been received.  Pastor Tammy will begin the interview process the week of July 17th.

· Financial Review
- At the mid-point of the year the revenues from all sources is at 49% of what was planned which is positive.  The expenses are also at just over 49%.  It was noted that to cover these expenses:
  - Wesley is not currently paying apportionments to either the conference or general church
  - Borrowing from the endowment is between $10,000 and $20,000 per month to meet on going expenses.  Also presented in the financial review, in addition to the extent to which the endowment is being drawn down:
          - Our financial advisor has suggested a meeting with the Endowment Committee to look at the extent to which the endowment is being affected by taking the money out and how the investments are doing.  The Trustees will set up this meeting.
          - There is need for masonry work to be done on the north and west walls to correct leaking - $1,400.  This was completed in June.
          - $61,540 to complete payments for the organ repair.  Insurance funds came several months ago and were uses for immediate expenses on hand.  This future withdrawal was planned.
          - $2,600 was needed for a new compressor for the commercial refrigerator in the kitchen. This was paid for out of general operating funds.

· Other items of note:
         -  Annual Church Conference will be December 10th after 10:30 AM worship.
         -  Pastor Tammy will be at an ecumenical retreat from July 10 – July 17. 
         - The summer programs are going very well with increased participation.
          - Jonathan led a time of prayer as the meeting closed.

· Next Governing Board meeting -  August 10th, 2023

Respectfully submitted,
Roger L. Curless, Secretary
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